                                                  Regular Meeting August 10, 2022
    The meeting was called to order at 7:30PM. Mayor Mahoney, Trustee Carson, Fairclough and VanDervoort were present.  Trustee Matson was absent. Also present were Clerk Koblensky, Treasurer Ryan VanDervoort, Chief Don Baldwin, Craig Falcone, Craig Ross, Bob Lowther, Michele Albin and Michele and Nolan Cleary.
     Trustee VanDervoort moved to waive reading the minutes of the previous meeting. The motion was seconded by Trustee Fairclough and passed unanimously.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
        Trustee Carson reports-   Lawn and leaf pickup, tree trimming, paving project. Full report available in the Village Office. 

        Trustee Fairclough-   park program is going very well good report from the county, the last day will be August 12th.
        Trustee Matson- no report
        Trustee VanDervoort-   the fire dept had 10 alarms the month of July, also service on 664,671,661,641, physicals and training. Department will have its fire council meeting on August 17th. We assisted with safety during the dragon boat races. Tug boat round up we will be busy and requests for purchases.
             The financial report for July is as follows: Checking Acc., $815,339 Money
Market Acct; $8,533, for a total General Fund balance of, $823,879 The Special
Projects fund balance, $240,879, Unaudited Utilites, $121,804 Payroll, $15,145; and section 8, $29,312. The current abstract on the General Account is $36,314.99. 
Trustee VanDervoort moved to pay these bills upon approval of the department heads and the board. Trustee Fairclough seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

              Mayor Mahoney-   point of interest state audit came back with some suggestions we have 90 days to come up with action plan.
Trustee Carson offered resolution   #       to appoint Robert Lowther Planning Board Chairman. Trustee VanDervoort offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes. 
                 Trustee VanDervoort offered resolution#     approve change in the payment for the change order for the ceiling at the fire house. The Village no longer has to contribute any monies for the final payment of $19,519.44.  Trustee Carson offered the second. All Trustees and Mahoney voted yes under protest.  

                 Trustee Fairclough offered resolution#          sign an agreement with Fiscal Advisors and Marketing INC from Saratoga Springs to assist with permanent financing of the Firehouse.  Trustee VanDervoort offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.
                 Trustee Carson offered resolution#          go out to bid with the town for a 4 year contract for trash and recycling removal in the Village of Waterford. Trustee VanDervoot offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.
                                         As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:09PM.                                                           

                                                                                        Respectfully submitted,  
                                                                                   Robin Koblensky, Village Clerk                                                                               
